

PRINCIPAL REPORT

Mrs. Tracie Christensen

TO: Emmetsburg School Board

FROM: Tracie Christensen, Secondary Principal

RE: March School Board Report

Parent-Teacher Conferences: The District held parent-teacher conferences on Monday, March 4th and Thursday, March 7th from 3:00 to 7:00 p.m. The High School also scheduled an informational meeting on Thursday for any students and parents interested in learning more about the Advanced Placement classes offered, how they are graded, and identify if these classes are appropriate for their student. After this meeting, Autumn Larsen and Ms. Schutjer presented information to students and parents regarding opportunities for our students at lowa Lakes during High School. We wanted to share the number of invitations our teachers sent out to parents and the amount of students invited, along with the number of actual conferences held.

- o 9th Grade:
 - Teachers sent 36 invites for 31 students (21 students with D/F/Is).
 - We had 13 conferences scheduled and held for 10 Freshmen.
 - 48% personally invited, 20% attended.
- 10th Grade:
 - Teachers sent 65 invites for 52 students (13 students with D/F/Is).
 - We had 18 conferences scheduled and held for 15 Sophomores.
 - 100% personally invited, 35% attended.
- o 11th Grade:
 - Teachers sent 58 invites for 47 students (21 students with D/F/Is).
 - We had 12 conferences scheduled and held for 11 Juniors.
 - 77% personally invited, 20% attended.
- o 12th Grade:
 - Teachers sent 6 invites for 5 students (14 students with D/F/Is).
 - We had 1 conference scheduled and held for Seniors.
 - 10% personally invited, 2% attended.

National Honor Society Induction Night: Mrs. Bonner has planned and organized the National Honor Society Banquet and Ceremony to be held on March 21, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. in the Student Center for the meal and then they will move to the auditorium for the ceremony. Letters have been sent to all who will be inducted in the NHS. Congratulations to the students who will be honored.

ISASP: It is that time of year again, we will start the state assessment (ISASP), during the week of April 8th. We are working on scheduling these assessments to have them completed in the time designated by the state. We will once again complete these assessments online and look forward to reviewing the results.